Clive House 70 Petty France London SW1H 9EX

T 0300 123 1231
Textphone 0161 618 8524
enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk
www.gov.uk/ofsted



25 July 2024

Ms Jo Britton
Executive Director
Children's Services and Public Health
Telford and Wrekin Council
Addenbrooke House
Ironmasters Way
Telford TF3 4NT

**Sir Martyn Oliver** His Majesty's Chief Inspector

Our ref: 505474

Dear Jo

## Inspection of Telford and Wrekin local authority children's services

I am writing to congratulate you and your team on your recent inspection outcome, which saw the authority retain its overall judgement of outstanding.

I know that the progress that you and your team have made is the result of hard work, determination and commitment on the part of many people. I was particularly interested to read in the inspection report about how participation has become such a strength, and how involved children and families are in service developments. No doubt, you are already taking action to ensure children aged 16 and 17 years old who present as homeless are consistently made aware of their rights and entitlements.

I hope that you are all celebrating the advancements you have made. I wish you every success in your continuing drive for further improvement in the months and years ahead. Please pass on my congratulations for the improvement made, and for the positive impact you have had on the lives of vulnerable children. Well done!

Yours sincerely

Sir Martyn Oliver

His Majesty's Chief Inspector